The RAACE/iMURS scheme was internally reviewed and the result of this was a recasting to reflect emerging University strategic priorities in relation to CORE activities and research enhancement.  The MQRES scheme replaced the RAACE/iMURs awards and a Scholarship Allocation Model was developed which ensured that priority areas such as COREs and associated appointees received a scholarship allocation.  Other priority areas were encompassed in this model and staff members receiving external grant funding from ARC and other national competitive schemes are allocated MQRES to extend the research impact to include research training.

The model also included a recognition of emerging international joint enrolment activities and the need for scholarship funding  to support an international expansion and to attract high achieving domestic research applicants.

The RAACE/iMURS scheme did not take account of these priorities to the same extent, but it was instrumental in focussing the University on the need to firmly link research activity with research training requirements.  The RAACE/iMURs scheme enabled MQ to take the lead over other Universities, including the GO8s, in strategically engineering research training expansion through an HDR scholarship program. We believe it was the first of its kind.

HDRC accepted the recommendation to introduce the new scheme in August 2006 - see Item 5.1.

